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The regular meeting of the Permanent Council was chaired by Ambassador La Celia A. Prince, Chair of the Council and Permanent Representative of Saint Vincent and the Grenadines to the Organization of American States (OAS). The meeting was called to order at 9:45 a.m.

The statutory quorum was established with representatives of the following states in attendance:  Antigua and Barbuda, Argentina, Bahamas, Barbados, Belize, Bolivia, Brazil, Canada, Chile, Colombia, Costa Rica, Dominica, Dominican Republic, Ecuador, El Salvador, Guatemala, Guyana, Haiti, Honduras, Jamaica, Mexico, Nicaragua, Panama, Paraguay, Peru, Saint Kitts and Nevis, Saint Lucia, Saint Vincent and the Grenadines, Suriname, Trinidad and Tobago, United States, Uruguay, and Venezuela.
The audio recording of the meeting can be found at the following link: 
http://scm.oas.org/audios/2014/CP_OD_1991_10-23-2014.MP3
1. Adoption of the order of business 
The Permanent Council adopted the order of business, document CP/OD-1991/14, as submitted. 
2. Consideration of the draft resolution “Operational Rules of the Consumer Safety and Health Fund” (CP/doc.5076/14)
The Permanent Council considered and adopted the draft resolution “Operational Rules of the Consumer Safety and Health Fund” with the amendments proposed by the delegation of the United States of America in paragraphs 2.2 and 3.2 of the Operational Rules for the Consumer Safety and Health Fund accompanying the draft resolution.
The resolution adopted was distributed as document CP/RES. 1037 (1991/14).
3. Strategic Plan for Management Modernization of the OAS (CP/doc.5077/14)
The Strategic Plan for Management Modernization of the OAS (SPMM) was presented by the SG’s Chief of Staff, Ambassador Hugo de Zela. The Permanent Council noted the presentation of the SPMM and referred it to the CAAP for consideration. The Permanent Council further requested the General Secretariat to provide the member states with the final version that was delivered by the SPMM consultant.

4. Cost of Transitioning to a New Administration in 2015 (CP/doc.5079/14)
The Permanent Council noted the presentation of the document “Cost of Transitioning to a New Administration in 2015” (CP/doc.5079/14) and referred it to the CAAP for study.
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Other business
The delegations expressed their solidarity with the delegation of Canada in the wake of the tragic events that took place in Ottawa, last Wednesday, October 22; and with the Delegation of Mexico, following the unfortunate events that occurred in Iguala Guerrero.

Tribute was paid to Mr. Frederick Lloyd Cozier, with note made of several contributions he had made during his lifetime, to his native Barbados as well as to the Caribbean Community.  Mr. Cozier was specially lauded for his contribution to regional integration of the Caribbean states.

The delegation of Trinidad and Tobago invited the delegations to attend the Global Gas Council meeting, which will discuss the use of gas as a source of energy for the planet. That meeting will be held on October 29 in the Hall of the Americas.
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�.	The statements and comments appear in the minutes of the meeting, CP/ACTA 1991/14.
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